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Hope all of you are looking forward to wonderful holiday 

season. This year has gone by extremely fast and what a 

wonderful busy year it was. HRSGNA has seen some changes 

within  our region this year. We have had two fantastic edu-

cational conferences this year that brought in speakers from 

around the country and near-by hospitals. The knowledge 

that these conferences offer to attendees is without a doubt 

the best. We have individuals that attend as far away as Okla-

homa, Arkansas, Nebraska, Iowa, and far western Kansas. I 

want to acknowledge our vendors that help with our confer-

ences they are a huge support to our region and offer educa-

tional information to attendees. 

Our national conference was held in Nashville, TN and all that 

attended had a great experi-

ence.  Laura 

Habighorst, Lisa 

McKay and I made a 

poster for the poster 

contest, receiving 

2nd place for our 

poster titled “SGNA 

and ECAN:  Orches-

trating a Better To-

morrow with Esopha-

geal Cancer.”  This was a 

first for Heartland Regional 

and we are very proud of 

our accomplishment.   

President’s Message:  Debra Fieth RN CGRN 

Web Site Undergoes Construction 

Heartland Regional SGNA’s 
website has partnered with 
Nursing Network for their 
services.  Nursing Network will 
allow the nurses of the GI 
community to interact and 
follow other nurse’s groups 
across the country in one easy 
location. 

Our web address remains the 

same:  www.hrsgna.org.  With 
the new service we will be 
able to register and pay for 
conferences on line and direct 
link to SGNA.   

Members will have their own 
page and  others can become 
followers.  So check us out 
and see how far we have 
come!   Www.hrsgna.org 
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As your Director of Educa-

tion I have had the respon-

sibility to review and submit 

our program objectives and 

content to SGNA for pro-

gram and contact hour ap-

proval. These programs are 

reviewed by an SGNA com-

mittee called, Continuing 

Education Peer Review 

Group (CEPRG) to which I 

am a member. No I do not 

get to review and evaluate 

our programs however I do 

get to review and evaluate 

many other educational 

programs submitted to 

SGNA. The contact hours 

that are approved must 

follow strict guidelines set 

forth by ANCC. Currently, 

SGNA is in the process of 

reaccreditation and with 

this follows a great deal of 

time commitment and pa-

perwork to a select group 

of SGNA staff and CEPRG 

members. We also must 

have approval from ABCGN 

for all of our contact hour 

programs as members of 

ABCGN make the decision 

as to how many contact 

hours are GI specific in each 

program submitted to 

them. The following is post-

ed onthe national SGNA 

web site under CE Approver 

Unit:  “Major revisions to 

the CE Approver Unit appli-

cation are coming soon! 

(cont’d. page 3) 

 

How Do We Get Contact Hours? Aline Moore MSN RN CGRN 

 

of our organization.  Aline 

Moore, has held the posi-

tion for Educational Chair 

these past 2 years, and 

again with obtaining speak-

ers, locations for our con-

ferences, and all the new 

changes that have been 

handed down from SGNA , 

she has completed her role 

with the knowledge and 

the grace to offer wonder-

ful educational opportuni-

ties to our region. Marie 

Fanning started the year as 

Director-at-large and 

stepped up to take over for 

the Secretary position 

when it became vacant. 

She has done a wonderful 

job and will continue as our 

secretary this next year. 

Lisa McKay is our other 

Director-at-large, and has 

been a huge support to 

board members. I want to 

welcome Julie Rangel, RN 

CGRN and Jennifer Nichol, 

RN BSN CGRN as our new 

Director at large positions. I 

want to thank all the Heart-

land Regional SGNA mem-

bers who have supported 

me and the board this past 

year. It has been an educa-

tional experience to be 

President. This is an organi-

zation I am proud to say  I 

have had some influence on 

and an experience that will 

last me a life time. When I 

started in GI as a physicians 

nurse with Dr Burnell 

Landers, I had no idea that I 

would someday be in a po-

sition that I would help oth-

ers with education in the 

field they have chosen as 

their career. I am now an 

Infusion nurse and still 

working at Consultants in 

Gastroenterology. Again I 

say thank you to all who has 

supported me in this jour-

ney this last year as your 

President.  May you all have 

a wonderful new year!  

President’s Message (continued) 

I want to acknowledge the 

2014 Heartland board mem-

bers. Laura Habighorst (past 

president) who has been a 

strong influence on making 

changes with our Web site 

this year. We will see more 

changes with our website.  

Our goal is to make it user 

friendly, improve communi-

cation with Heartland mem-

bers, provide online registra-

tion and payment options to 

conference attendees and 

vendors.  Laura will be our 

Education Chair for this next 

year. Deborah Mercer 

(President-elect) accom-

plished the updates for our 

by-laws this year and they 

have been submitted to Na-

tional for approval.  I am 

looking forward to Deborah 

as our HRSGNA President 

Lynn Elsloo, our treasurer 

for the 3rd year, has done a 

wonderful job with main-

taining the financial strength 

“provide online  registration 

and payment options to 

conference attendees and 

vendors.” 
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Someone recently asked me 

why I felt getting a certification 

in your area of specialty was 

important. This question 

forced me to step back a mo-

ment and think about it.  

My first certification was as a 

Certified Legal Nurse Consult-

ant in 2005. I earned this certi-

fication and used it to establish 

myself as an expert in nursing 

and medical record analysis 

when working with attorneys. I 

then received my certification 

in Gastroenterology in May of 

2008. I had worked in the GI 

specialty for eight years and 

decided I wanted to take credit 

for the knowledge I had ac-

quired over the years. Later 

that year, I went into Case 

Management and worked in 

the world of Case Manage-

ment and Compliance for the 

next 5 years. I was on the brink 

of earning certification in Case 

Management when the oppor-

tunity came to return to Gas-

troenterology in a manage-

ment position. I came back to 

gastroenterology in November 

2013 and took my test to 

recertify in May 2014. So why 

did I do it? 

I look at certification as a way 

to establish your expertise in 

the field you are working. One 

of the wonderful things about 

nursing is the variety in special-

ties one can work.  

Most importantly, is the per-

sonal satisfaction I receive 

from knowing I am engaged 

and take pride in my nursing 

area of specialty.     

(cont’d. page 4) 

 

Why Get Certified—Tina Hoss MSN RN CGRN 

For HRSGNA, this means our 

board members and planning 

committee members will need 

to work harder at getting 

speakers to commit sooner to 

our fall and spring programs. 

Complete applications must be 

submitted 42 days (six weeks) 

prior to the program date. 

With all this being said, the 

HRSGNA board members are 

committed to bringing to its 

members evidence based prac-

tice information that we can all 

apply in our daily practice.  

Contact hours

(continued) 

It is important for all of us to 

realize that work on applica-

tions will need to start earlier 

and be submitted as soon as 

possible as more information 

will be required in several are-

as, including biographical data, 

commercial support, sponsor-

ship and planning” 

 

Go to www.SGNA.org to   
review the advanced 
brochure for the 42nd 
Annual course in Balti-
more, Maryland.    

42nd Annual National SGNA Course   

Baltimore, MD  May 15-19 



department’s dedication to 

excellence. A department’s 

certification ratios show their 

dedication to excellence to 

the facility. A facility’s certifi-

cation ratios show the com-

munity the level of dedica-

tion to excellence in the or-

ganization. This process con-

tinues at the community, 

national, and international 

level. When I think of it in 

this way it demonstrates the 

power one nurse can have in 

influencing the transfor-

mation of healthcare to the 

highest level of excellence. 

Maybe that nurse is you.  

As a certified nurse you are 

more likely to be engaged in 

your professional organiza-

tion(s), unit level projects, 

and quality initiatives. As a 

manager, it is important for 

me to express the im-

portance of certification to 

my team and help encourage 

and support them in earning 

theirs. Certification is conta-

gious and can grow within a 

department. One certified 

nurse in a department 

demonstrates their dedica-

tion to excellence to their 

peers.  As other nurses with-

in a department earn their 

certifications it shows the 

For information on certifica-

tion contact: 

www.abcgn.org 

Certification (cont’d.) 

WE ARE ON THE WEB 

WWW.HRSGNA.ORG 

Jeannie Ebert MSN RN CGRN, 
Heartland Member and 
President of ABCGN 
 
GET CERTIFIED TODAY!  
 

P.O. Box 24229  

Blue Springs, MO 64013 

 

Contact us at www.hrsgna.org 

To educate, advocate, and support all those in the field of endoscopy 

Our mission: 

 

To educate, advocate, 

and support  

gastroenterology nurses 

and patients 

 


